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Greetings, Fellow Lions! 

I sit to write this note to you just days after the Cabinet Installation Picnic which was held 

on July 19th in Lake Orion.  I was so impressed and moved as I looked around the hall that 

day and saw so many selfless and service-oriented folks gathering to welcome their new 

leadership.  Good food, good fellowship and a rousing Pledge of Allegiance to our flag were 

among the highlights of the day!  Being in the company of such people makes me proud to 

say that I am a LION! 

I have received some helpful feedback from across the District regarding the first issue that 

I put out last month, and I plan to incorporate many of the suggestion in future issues.  One 

problem that I encountered was rejected email addresses; approximately 16-20 members 

who were previously on the list to receive the newsletter were rejected for one reason or 

another.  Please get the word out to your club that they only need to send me their email 

address in order to get on the list! 

Submission for the newsletter should be sent to jboomer1965@gmail.com no later than the 

20th of the month preceding the publication of the next edition.   

 

Yours in Lionism, Lion Jim Boomer 



  District Governor Jim Leach, Jr 

Together We Can, Together We Will! 

Many Past District Governors have told me that this year will fly by. That is one piece 

of information I can definitely agree with!  Where did July go?  It has been a very fast 

first month that is for sure.  July started well, there was a few problems, but all in all, 

a good month.  There was the first of two Club Officer Training sessions, it was a little 

light on attendance.  There is another one coming up on August 15
th
, so if you 

missed the first one, you have another opportunity.  We had the District Installation 

picnic, what a great turnout!  I would like to thank all of you that came out. The food 

was fantastic!  Thanks again to the Lake Orion Lions Club for all of the hard work put-

ting this event on and supporting me. 

As of today, and I am writing this very, very late in the month, I have not received any 

club updates to be put in the newsletter.  Hopefully all of you Club Secretaries and 

Presidents have sent them onto the District Editor.  If you send them in, they will be in 

the newsletter. 

We have the first District Cabinet meeting coming up on August 20
th
.  It will be hosted 

by Region Chair Scott Berry and the Eastpointe Lions. Look for the flyer in the news-

letter.  This will be a casual dress meeting as the Cabinet will be wearing their new 

shirts, so please come casual and enjoy yourself.  Also, don’t forget about First Lady 

Kim’s special project, “Coins for Camp.”  The big jar will be at the meeting and ready 

for your change. 

The new District Roster books are out, each club will get a book for their President, 

Secretary & Membership Chair.  If you are listed in the book, you also get one.  If an-

yone else would like a book, please see Cabinet Treasurer Jim Pettinato for one, the 

price is $5.  Speaking of the roster book, I apologize for the mistakes in the book and 

I want to thank PCC Frank Cunningham for sending out the correct information. 

Thank you for all you do and all you serve. 

Talk to you next month. 

Governor Jim 



District 11-A2 Installation Picnic 
The District Picnic and Installation of Cabinet Officer, hosted by the Lake Orion Lion’s Club, was held on July 

19 at the Knights of Columbus Hall in Lake Orion.  There were approximately 100 Lions and Lioness in 

attendance and a great time was had by all!   

IPDG Tom “Too-Tall” Hill passes on 

the torch of leadership to District 

Governor Jim Leach, Jr. 

 

 

 

 

Governor Leach addresses his newly-

installed Cabinet of Officers, an excep-

tional group of dedicated leaders! 



 

 

The Legacy of Service continues... 

PCC Paul Hemeryck presented PDG Jim Leach, Sr. 

with a photo commemorating  him pulling his son’s 

ribbon off at the Lions Clubs International Conven-

tion in Hawaii.  Jim Leach, Jr. performed the same 

honor for his father when he served as Governor in 

1985-1986. 

Watch out for this guy!! 

 

Jim Leach, Sr. installed Joe Hildebrand as the District 

Tail Twister. 



News from the... 

From your District Global Membership Team   

Lions of District 11A2:  

Congratulations, we had a great run last year of new members! Our District was number one in the state for new member-

ship. So, with that, the Gold Ribbon program will continue for this coming year. If you already have a Gold Ribbon, you may 

keep it.   

If you sponsor a new Lion this year, you will get a Gold Ribbon, if you don't have one, plus a sponsor pin. This sponsor pin 

will come with the new member packet from LCI.  

Every club should order new membership packets to get the sponsor pins, and also updated, signed membership certifi-

cates.  Contact your Zone Chairman for gold ribbons and additional purple ribbons. 

The GMT will be meeting in the near future to get our game plan for this coming year. If you would like the GMT to present 

a program for retaining club members, and creating new ways to attract new members for your club, please let us know 

and we can set something up.  Club Presidents and Club Membership Chairpersons, check your District 11-A2 Roster for 

contact information. 

Let’s make this another banner year for your Clubs and our District and District Governor! “Together We Can, Together We 

Will!!” 

Yours in Lionism, 

Lion Jack Patton, GMT District 11-A2 Coordinator  

Alone we can do so little... 

Together we can do so much! 

Helen Keller 



First Vice-District Governor Patti Barr 

It’s hard to believe we are already into our second month of our new Lionistic year.  International Convention in Hawaii is 

over; everyone is home with wonderful memories.  This is a special year with Governor Jim following in his father’s        

footsteps, PDG Jim, Sr.  PDG Jim installed the District Officers at our recent Installation Picnic.  He comically installed himself 

as Cabinet Secretary!  Well done!  Thank you all who attended, we had great food and fellowship.  Look out, we have     

another wild TailTwister. 

I have been invited by Eversight Michigan to a Lion and Lioness Leadership Workshop followed by a baseball game.  I am 

looking forward to learning more about Eversight.  Leader Dog is hosting a Lions Summer Visit for 1st Vice District            

Governors, so I will be spending a full day learning more about Leader Dog this month.  Just when you think you know it all, 

they teach you more.  (Not that I ever thought I knew it all) 

Governor Jim, 2nd VDG John and I are continuing to split our visits in the District.  I have Region 3 and I will make you my 

priority but I am more than happy to visit Regions 1 and 2 if you would like.  But please know I will not be contacting you for 

a visit.  I will try to attend events throughout the District as my calendar allows. 

Oh incidentally, in order to serve the District better, I have retired!  Okay, well that is only half true.  I received an offer I 

couldn’t refuse but it makes things much easier for me to attend activities and meetings held during the business day. 

Save the date!  We have a Cabinet meeting Thursday, August 20 hosted by Region 3 Chairman, Scott Berry.  FYI, Governor 

Jim has announced the Cabinet will wear their casual uniform.   

“Raising the BaRR!!!” 



From the Cabinet Treasurer... 

CT Trotting 
 
 
Welcome to the 2015 – 2016 Lionistic year. 
 
Roster books were distributed at the installation picnic and if your club did not get theirs they will be 
available at the August cabinet meeting. 
 
Each club package contained a letter from our District Governor, dues invoice and roster books for club 
President, Secretary and Membership Chairperson.  Additional books are available at a cost of $5.00 
each. 
 
Please submit your club dues as soon as possible as the district has already been invoiced by the Lions of 
Michigan State Office. 
 
Dues invoices for the clubs who did not get their package will be either emailed or snail mailed later this 
week. 
 
If you have any questions please contact me. 
 
 
 
Serving You as Cabinet Treasurer 
 
 
 
Lion Jim Pettinato 
3400 Ashley Dr. 
Orion, MI 48326 
248-391-4532 Home 
248-696-6429 Work 
248-568-3461 



Lynn M. Voisich 

District 11A-2 Lioness Liaison 

Hello Lioness of District 11-A2!! 

 
Here comes August and all the summer fairs, festivals, and events!!!  If you have something going on….Good 

Luck!!!  If you don’t have your own event, please visit an event from another club and help them out in any way 
you can! 

 

Put the following events on your calendar now: 

 

Wednesday, September 9, 2015   Region III Meeting  

Monday, September 14, 2015      Region I Meeting  

Monday, September 21, 2015      Region II Meeting 

 

Sunday, September 27, 2015       JDRF Walk at the GM Tech Center in Warren         8am – This is an 

event that I am hoping each and every one of you participate in….whether it is by walking the 
beautiful walk around the fountain, or by making a donation to our Lions Team.  We had a great 

turn out last year of Lions and Lioness and we had some “LIONS” there to entertain us!! I will be 
walking myself for the 3rd year, so if you would like to send a donation for this walk you can send it 

to me.  The checks should be made out to JDRF with my name in the notes line (Lynn Voisich/

Warren Walk).  You can send to 21901 McPhall Road, Armada, MI 48005.  If you are going to help 
us reach our goal, please make sure I receive the check by September 21, 2015.  Please come out 

and support this cause that affects so many people.  Together we can help find a cure! 

 

Monday, September 28, 2015      Lioness Joint Meeting at Leader Dog  7pm, doors open at 6:30 pm. 

 

Enjoy the events ahead and I am looking forward to seeing all of you soon!!! 

 
Sincerely, 

 
Lioness Lynn M. Voisich 



 
The Forum is coming to Michigan this September and the Lions of Michigan are hosting this great event 
where you can meet Lions from all over North America.  The Forum is being held in Grand Rapids at the 
Devos Place Convention Center, September 17-19. 
 
We are still looking for District 11-A2 Lions, Lioness and Leos to register for the event. 
 
Registration forms are available on the Lions of Michigan web site (www.lionsofmi.com) under the calen-
dar of events. 
 
We are also looking for volunteers to work at a number of positions during the forum and the sign up 
form is included in this newsletter (see next page). 
 
If you are going to the forum please consider helping us make this a very successful event as we have six 
Lions form District 11-A2 on the Host Committee. 
 
Please contact PDG Ron Papa or myself if you have any questions. 
 
Lion Jim Pettinato 
Host Committee responsible for the Forum Store 

The Vision of the Forum: 

To build global leaders in community service through developmental 

programs and inspirational activities that support the core values of 

The International Association of Lions Clubs.  

http://www.lionsofmi.com






Join In the Legacy at Leader Dogs for the Blind 
Since the first bulldozer pulled on campus in August 2014 (top picture) to where we are now (bottom picture) is the most 
comprehensive renovation project this building has undergone. The Caine Development Center is aptly named because it 
isn’t just our kennel but houses puppy development, a veterinary center, breeding program and the staff and volunteers. 
At any time, we can house up to 310 large dogs in this facility—it will, when complete, cover almost 80,000 square feet. 
Parts of the current building date back to the 1950s. 
  
“It was state of the art in the 1950s but today our clients travel in more complex environments to get to work, school…we 
need to raise a much different type of dog to handle these changes,” states president and CEO Lion Sue Daniels. 
  
The Lions have reached $1.6 million of the $3 million goal in the first year. “This is such a huge commitment from the Li-
ons and it is coming in gifts of all sizes. Lions started Leader Dog and their support is still as important today as it was in 
1939”, states Lion Mike Dengate, Lions capital campaign manager. 
  
To find out how your Lions club can get involved in this legacy, go to LeaderDog.org or call your Leader Dog chair for a 

presentation. 

 

Before... 

..and 

after! 



District 11-A2 Cabinet 

District Governor James Leach, Jr. (Kim)   Immediate Past District Governor Tom Hill (Beverly) 

Lake Orion Lions     Fraser Lions 

557 Thurber Dr      44664 Pine Dr #11-2 

Troy, MI 48085      Sterling Heights, MI  48313 

248-561-3203      586-909-5773 

jamesleachjr@yahoo.com    thomasblue43years@yahoo.com 

 

First Vice-District Governor Patti Barr (Doc)  Second Vice-District Governor John Bingham, JR 

Novi Lions      Pontiac Lions 

41614 Kenilworth Lane     1937 Camel Dr 

Novi, MI  48377      Sterling Heights, MI  48310 

248-960-3092      586-747-9760 

ppbarr@aol.com     Jebjr1947@yahoo.com 

 

 

Council Secretary Jim Leach, SR. (Karol)   Council Treasurer Jim Pettinato (Lauraine) 

Rochester Lions      Lake Orion Lions 

855 Miller Road      3400 Ashley Dr 

Lake Orion, MI  48362     Lake Orion, MI  48359 

248-693-1700      248-391-4532 

Lion1961@Ymail.com     jamespettinato@att.net 

 

 



Lioness Liaison Lynn Voisich (Scott)    District Chaplain Ray Babin (Linda) 

Armada Lioness       Romeo Lions 

21901 McPhall       69440 Brookhill DR 

Armada, MI  48005      Bruce Twp, MI  48065 

586-784-4287       586-752-4651 

lvoisich@yahoo.com      arbabin434@gmail.com 

 

Region 1 Chair Don Keuchle (Wendy)    Region 1 Zone 1 Chair Bob Erickson (Sue) 

Wixom/Walled Lake Lions     Lake Orion Lions 

2562 Ripple Way      1530 Deer Path Trl 

White Lake, MI  48383      Oxford, MI  48371 

248-684-9020       248-877-4988 

dkeuch@comcast.net      boberickson99@gmail.com 

 

Region 1 Zone 2 Chair Steve Rapotec    Region 1 Zone 3 Chair Wendy Keuchle (Don) 

Rochester Lions       Wixom/Walled Lake Lions 

850 Oakwood Dr  #194      2562 Ripple Way 

Rochester, MI  48307      White Lake, MI  48383 

586-770-7765       248-684-9020 

srapotec@comcast.net      wkuech@comcast.net 

 

Region 2 Chair Bob Blanchette     Region 2 Zone 1 Chair Wally Stamper 

Clawson Lions       Fraser Lions 

21 Walper Ave       17035 Castle St 

Clawson, MI  48017      Roseville, MI  48066 

248-588-7201       586-362-0481 

bobblanchette1956@gmail.com     fourboys@wowway.com 



Region 2 Zone 2 Chair Cathy Wiegand    Region 3 Chair Scott Berry 

Center Line Lions      Eastpointe Lions 

8446 Pershing       29315 Taylor St 

Center Line, MI  48015      St. Clair Shores, MI  48081 

586-899-3826       313-363-0547 

cathywiegand@aol.com      scott.edward.berry@gmail.com 

 

Region 3 Zone 1 Chair Scott Voisich (Lynn)   Region 3 Zone 2 Chair John Begin 

Armada Lions       Mt. Clemens Lions 

21901 McPhall       16184 Forest Way 

Armada, MI  48005      Macomb Twp, MI  48042 

586-784-4287       586-992-9467 

transdoc5@hotmail.com     jcbegin@hotmail.com 

 

District Tail Twister Joe Hildebrand (Chris)   District Editor James Boomer (Angie) 

Lake Orion Lions      Lake Orion Lions 

927 Alan Dr       3250 Stacey Circle 

Lake Orion, MI  48362      Oxford, MI  48371 

248-745-4758       248-410-3756 

Joe.hildebrand@sbcglobal.net     jboomer1965@gmail.com 





BINGO is back at Rosemack and Tuesdays 

are Clinton Valley Lion’s Day!!!! 

Selling begins at 5:30 pm, with BINGO beginning at 6:30 pm. 

$2500 up for grabs every Tuesday! 

Join the Clinton Valley Lions for FUN and Friendship! 

Spread the word to all BINGO players! 

Rosemack Hall is newly re-modeled and is bright and beautiful! 

There is a large snack bar and prices are reasonable. 

The hall is located at 20791 E Thirteen Mile in Roseville, just East 

of Little Mack. 



 

Please Join our Team  
on the JDRF WEBSITE 

LIONS CLUBS 11 A-2 

EVENT: Metro Detroit/Warren September 27, 2015 

COMPANY: Lions Clubs District 11-A2 

  

We're taking steps to help JDRF progressively remove the impact of type 1 diabetes (T1D) from people's 

lives until no one has to fear developing this disease. By joining our Walk to Cure Diabetes team and making 

a donation to JDRF, you'll raise money to help fund critical T1D research and create a world without T1D. 

Type 1 diabetes is a life-threatening autoimmune disease in which a person's pancreas stops producing insu-

lin. It strikes both children and adults suddenly and changes life as they know it forever. It cannot be prevent-

ed and there is no cure. 

JDRF is the only global organization with a strategic research plan to fight T1D. Every dollar JDRF is able to 

direct toward research comes from donors like you. 

The challenge we've set ourselves - to raise money for JDRF and to walk - is modest compared to the daily 

challenges of life with T1D, which involves a 24/7, unrelenting cycle of blood sugar testing and insulin injec-

tions to manage the disease. 

Will you accept the challenge to make a difference by walking with us? Just click on the "Join this Team" 

button, make a donation, and start fundraising. 

Thank you for your support, and we'll see you on Walk day! 

 

CONTACT 

Roger Blackwell 

rblackwel@comcast.net 

(810) 923-2954 

WE WILL TURN TYPE ONE INTO TYPE NONE 

ATTENTION ALL LIONS CLUBS 

ABOUT JDRF ONE WALK™ 

http://www2.jdrf.org/site/TR?fr_id=3894
http://www2.jdrf.org/site/CRTeamraiserAPI?v=1.0&api_key=gj3ot&method=getCompaniesByInfo&include_cross_event=true&company_id=24777&success_redirect=EstablishSession%3FNEXTURL%3D%24%7BgetCompaniesResponse%2Fcompany%2FcompanyURL%7D




Pedal The Mitt For The Mutts 

Lion John C. Begin (Region 3, Zone 2 Chair) will be riding his bicycle around the perimeter of the Lower Pen-

insula from August 8th thru August 24th as a fund raiser foe Leader Dogs for the Blind.   

WANT TO DONATE TO THE CAUSE? 

Visit his web site: 

Secure.qgiv.com/event/account/286752 

Make donations payable to : 

Leader Dogs for the Blind 

Lion John C. Begin 

16184 Forest Way 

Macomb, MI  48042 

586-871-3235 

johncbegin@hotmail.com 



LIONS CLUB OFFICER TRAINING 

Lions — as we come into a new year there is one opportunity left for 

you: 

August 15, 2015 

At the Fraser Lions Club       34540 Utica Road  

Doors open at 8:30 a.m. and sessions begin at 9:00 sharp! 

 

Club Officer Training will cover: 

President 

Secretary 

Treasurer 

Vice-Presidents 

Other Board Positions 

Types of Meetings 

Robert’s Rules 

Time Management (including the three rings!) 

Helpful Hints for the LCI Site 

Q&A 

 

Come and join us if you are new to a position or thinking about  

moving up 
















